
KEY DIARY DATES 
 

September: 
2nd & 5th:  Inset days 

6th: Students return to school 

28th: Individual and Sibling 

 photographs  

 

—— 

 

October: 
10th-14th: Year 11 mock 

week 

w/c 10th: Juniors trip Time  

  and Tide Museum  

w/c: 17th: Year 9 trip to  

  Happisburgh beach 

20th-28th:  Half term 

 

——————–——— 
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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  

What an amazing few weeks we have had – sports days, activity days, reward 
trips, year 11 leavers assembly and meal, external visitors supporting our 
curriculum and the senior school residential.   

These days and events are only possible due to the support from Judith Gardiner 
and Rachel Smith who have agreed to pay for almost all of the activities and the 
willingness and dedication of the whole staff team, many of whom have given 
additional unpaid time to ensure we staff everything accordingly.  

We organise these events because we want to ensure that your young people 
have the very best opportunities and experiences whilst they are at All Saints 
School. Thank you to all of you who have emailed the school to give your thanks 
and positive feedback, we really do appreciate it and at the end of a busy year it 
goes a long way to keeping us going through to the very end.  

I do hope you enjoy the final newsletter which showcases all of our recent 
events. My final words for this newsletter are thanks to the staff, thanks to you as 
parents and carers for all of your support and mostly thanks to our amazing 
students; together we make All Saints School the very special place that it is.  

Numbers to contact for help  

Ms Dangerfield: 07879 875925 

Miss Paffett: 07733 417296  

Norfolk children’s support 
line:  

Text 07480 635060 or call 
0344 800 8029 

Change in School Uniform 

Following our recent consultation, the shirt, tie and blazer will be voluntary. This means 

that if your child would prefer to wear the t-shirt and jumper all year round this is 

absolutely fine but if your child likes the shirt, tie and blazer that is ok as well.  

For September we are also changing the colour of the PE top, to ‘bright sky blue’ however 
the SCHOOL has provided the first t-shirt for all students as we recognise buying a 
different top for PE is expensive. 

All students currently in school should now have brought their top home.  

Fresh Start Reading Programme 

As you will all be aware, since February we have been implementing the reading 
programme ‘Fresh Start’ across the school.  

We are very proud of the progress all pupils have made and would 
like to encourage our students to continue reading throughout the 
summer break.  

Please visit the website to find some materials you may wish to 
encourage them to use to support their progress:   

https://www.allsaintslessingham.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/Fresh-Start
-Reading-Summer-22.pdf 

Goodbye 

Today we say goodbye to Mr Phil Wilkinson and Mrs Liz Woolnough.   

We thank them for all their hard work and wish them all the very best for the 
next chapter in their lives. 



 All Saints School Lessingham Sports day 

by Esme 

On the 17th of June 2022, All Saints School had an epic sports day. The day was run by Mr Morton (the 
school's PE teacher.) He said “it was an amazing day, everyone took part.”   

The School is split into 4 houses: Nelson red), Fry (green), Cavell  (yellow) and Sewell (blue). All the children 
in each house did all the activities, an inclusive relay race and the 100m sprint. The activities were long jump, 
standing long jump and the obstacle course. In the sweltering heat of 30 degrees plus, the children all 
cheered, jumped, ran, encouraged and celebrated.  

The children weren't the only ones taking part, there were some teachers joining in and encouraging the 
students to take part.  

Miss Senior was in charge of the snack bar which included watermelon, oranges, water, squash, and biscuits, 
to keep everyone refreshed and hydrated. Miss said, “everyone enjoyed the fruit and drinks because it gave 
them lots of energy to finish the races to the best they can.” Mrs Paterson and Mr Hayes were taking the 
scores at the end of each race and they said, “everyone was so pleased with themselves when they came to 
give their scores”.  

The last race was the inclusive relay where everyone set themselves around the 400 meter track and as a 

team made their way through the race, it was all very close but then at the end Martin from the green team 

(Fry) was really fast. He finished the race in 1st place for the team and then blue and then red and finally 

yellow. “ All Saints School family at its best!,” said Ms Dangerfield - the headteacher.  At the end of the day 

everyone thought it was a fantastic experience and they are looking forward to the big reveal, at the end of 

term service, to see who won. 



Year 11 Activities Week 



Junior’s Tubing 

Year 7 trip to Hickling Broad 

Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 went to Hautbois 

The juniors had a fantastic morning at…  

the indoor cricket and athletics festival at Broadland Sports Centre.  


